

First United Church of Christ Inc.

504 Washington Avenue • Sauk City, WI 53583 Phone: (608) 643-8387 • Fax (608) 643-2561

> email: office@ucc-saukcity.org http://www.ucc-saukcity.org/

NOVEMBER 2018

Dear Members and Friends of First UCC,

The parable of the talents in Matthew 25:14-30 is a story of faithful stewardship. A master entrusts three servants to manage her wealth. To one she gave 5 talents (\$5,000,000), to another she gave 2 talents (\$2,000,000) and to another she gave 1 talent (\$1,000,000). And then she went away.

When the master came back, she asked for an accounting of how her servants had managed her wealth. The servant who was entrusted 5 talents had used those talents to make 5 more talents. The master was pleased, and said, "Well done! You have been trustworthy in a few things, I will put you in charge of many things. Enter into the joy of your master." The same thing happened with the 2 talent servant. That servant used the 2 talents to make 2 more. The master was pleased and said, "...enter into the joy of your master."

But the 1 talent servant was afraid of the master and so he hid his talent in the ground. When the master came back and asked for an accounting of how he had managed her wealth, the servant gave the 1 talent back. He had not used the master's talent to make more. The master was most displeased.

What was the commandment the 1 talent servant violated? Murder, theft, adultery? No. Nothing like that. Let us keep in mind that the master in Jesus' parable could be interpreted as God and the servants could be representative of us. The 1 talent servant seemed like a good neighbor to have. He does no harm. But like a doctor afraid of being sued, the 1 talent servant was fearful of his master. He saw his master as being harsh and unreasonable. He didn't trust his master much either. It's hard to like someone you don't trust, much less love. The trust relationship in the parable was zero.

There was no way the 1 talent servant could obey the first commandment, to love God with all your heart and soul. His fear of God was not one of worshipful respect, but a mean-spirited fear that drives out love. It was not based on how little he had – he had \$1,000,000 – but on how little he trusted his master. The 1 talent man carried around an image of God that ruled out the relationship God wanted. When he looked in the mirror, he saw a fearful person because he believed in a God that was not for him, but out to get him. Trusting his life to a God like that was out of the question. So he dug a hole to save his life and lost it.

As with the talents, the decision on how we invest God's grace is ours. Our time. Our talents. Our offerings. The parable suggests two things we must do. First, to receive grace, we must trust in a gracious God who freely bestows grace on us. And then, we must commit ourselves to a lifelong investment and lose a bundle by freely bestowing grace on others. It's the best investment we will ever make.



Throughout our faith journey, we are extended several invitations. From the invitation to make our confession of faith, to the invitation to care for a sick neighbor, to the invitation to bring food to the next church event, our life in a community of faith is full of invitations. During the next month, we will consider "What Shall We Bring" as a preparation for determining our investment in the ministry and mission of First UCC.

Bulletin inserts, scripture readings and sermons over these next few weeks will focus on issues related to the use of our time, talents and financial resources.

Our campaign will culminate on Sunday November 18. On that day, we ask that all members and households consider making an offering pledge for 2019. We will, also, celebrate this theme during our 6:00 p.m. contemporary service on November 14. Please be looking ahead and make a special effort to be with us that week.



Our Community Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service will be at St. John's Lutheran Church in Prairie du Sac on Wednesday, November 21st, at 7:00 p.m. You are

asked to bring canned or dry goods to the service to donate to our area food pantries. Join our community in giving thanks to God for His many blessings!



Thanksgiving Fellowship Meal

The annual Thanksgiving Fellowship Meal will be served at St. Aloysius School on Thursday, November 22nd, beginning at 12:00 Noon. There is no charge, and everyone is welcome! If you would like home delivery, call Mitch Maier (608-206-0436) or Sandy Maier (608-448-5131). Deliveries will begin at 11:00 a.m. If you would like to volunteer, please call Mitch or Sandy.



Pie Makers Needed

First UCC has been asked to provide pies for the Community Thanksgiving Dinner. Please use disposable pans and bake a pie (or two) that doesn't need to be refrigerated. The pie sign-up sheet is in the back of church. Please bring your pies to Church by 6:00 p.m. on Wednesday, November 21st. There will be tables for the pies in the Education Building entryway. Thank you for sharing your gift of baking with others!



Sunday School News

By Margaret McFarlane

- # If you haven't sent back the Time & Talent sheets, please take an opportunity to do this.
- ♦ On Sunday, November 11th, students in second grade and new students will receive Bibles at the 10:30 service.
- ★ The Sunday School choir will sing at the 10:30 service on November 18th.
- ★ We had 25 people in attendance for our Fall event. Thank you to the Sunday School Staff for providing the treats and Kari Larsen for the fire and s'mores. Special thanks to Ed Larsen for providing the wagon ride. We appreciate his time!
- ♦ UNICEF boxes were sent home for those who would like to collect for this worthy cause. Money is due back by November 11th.
- ♦ Our HARVEST HOME TABLE will be set up from November 4th-25th in the narthex (by the ushers' counter) to collect food for the Food Pantry. Students can bring non-perishable food, cleaning, and personal care items to class or they can put it on the table.

- ♣ 4th, 5th, & 6th graders are invited to paint the windows for Christmas on Sunday, November 25th, at 1:00 p.m.
- * The Sunday School hour will be extend-ed until 10:20 on November 18th, Novem-ber 25th, December 2nd, December 9th and December 16th. This will allow extra practice time for the Christmas program.
- * The Christmas Program will be Sunday, December 16th, at the 10:30 service.
- We will have program practice on Saturday, December 8th and 15th, at 9:30 a.m. All students taking part in the program need to be present for both practices. Please let me know if this is a problem. Pre-K, K, and 1st grade students will be dismissed at 10:15 after they practice. Grades 2-6 will dismiss at 11:30. (To reach Mrs. McFarlane: phone: 643-6327; e-mail: mmcfarlane1219 @gmail.com)





Harvest Home Table

Our Sunday School is, again, sponsoring the Harvest Home Table from November 4th-25th. You can bring non-perishable food, cleaning supplies, and toiletries to place on the table in the Narthex. All items will be donated to our local Food Pantry. (Baking items and mixes, baby food, formula, bar soap, laundry and dish detergent, cleaning products, diapers, and personal care items are especially appreciated.) The Food Pantry likes to use their financial sources to purchase protein foods, which are essential for good nutrition but difficult and expensive to donate.



You can H.E.L.P. (Help Excite Little People!)

The red sleigh is out in the Education Building entryway, and it is again time to think of our holiday toy collection. From now until mid-December, we'll be collecting good, used toys and items for teens to distribute to children and youth in need in

our community. You can participate by:

- Spreading the word that we're collecting toys.
- Bringing toys to put in the sleigh.

 If you have time to clean your donations, please mark the bag/box
- Making monetary donations if you don't have any toys to "recycle."
- Volunteering to be an "elf." Elves wash and organize the toys.
 We meet in the Sanctuary basement. Our November toy washing sessions will be:

*Wednesday, November 14, 10am-Noon

Pick one or join us for as many as you are able.

Watch for the December schedule in next month's SCOOP!

If you have questions, please contact: Margaret McFarlane at 643-6327.



^{*}Friday, November 16, 10am-Noon

^{*}Tuesday, November 27, 10am-Noon

^{*}Thursday, November 29, 6:30-8:30 pm



MUSIC @ FIRST CHURCH

Even though it is only November, the holidays are just around the corner. The Advent/Christmas Music Festival will take place at both services on Sunday, December 9th. Any and all who would like to share their gifts of music should contact Denny Kahn at either 370-6000 or 963-4915. Both vocal and instrumental selections are welcome.

Again this year, an ecumenical chorus will present a Christmas Cantata on Sunday, November 25th, at 4:00 PM at First Church. encourage your families Please friends come to out to hear an "Appalachian Winter!" Further details will be announced throughout November. free will offering will be collected to help those in need throughout our community.

Music, as always, is such a special part of the Christmas season. First Choir will be singing throughout Advent and on Christmas Eve. While the holidays are busy, perhaps coming on board with First Choir would be a way for you to experience the joys of Advent and Christmas music. Please consider coming to choir on Wednesday night at 6:45 p.m. to join our "festive group!"

Sunday, December 9th – Advent/ Christmas Music Festival at both services.

Sunday, December 16th – Sunday School Christmas Program @ 10:30

Wednesday, December 19th – Choir rehearsal at 6:45 p.m.

Monday, December 24th – Christmas Eve Service – First Choir

Wednesday, December 26th – No Choir rehearsal

Sunday, December 30th – Choir Off



NoT what we say about our **BLESSINGS**

but how we use them is the true measure of our THANKSGIVING.

Thank you from the 📜 ...

My heartfelt thanks to everyone who participated in pulling off one of the best surprises ever, Emily was shocked! My deepest thanks to Kathy & Larry Johnson (the great pretenders) and the entire choir. Deb Tschudy and Peggy Ganser for the help in prepping and clean up. Words escape me ... The love that penetrates from *our congregation* is the purest definition of unconditional. To each one, you have left a print on Emily's heart forever.



Rose Kleinert



WOW, sure enjoyed your 70th birthday party **Kathy**!

My sincere thank you to the super way I was delivered the "Surprise of my life" such a beautiful outpouring of happy wishes for my 80th. I was completely blown away!! What a fellowship ~ what a joy...it only now comes to light why my dear Rose was working or cleaning at church for so many times. Thank you to ALL for your part in any way; for the beautiful cards and gifts (so unnecessary). The gift of your presence meant more than anything and much more than I can say. Thank you again, to my

wonderful Pastor and church family, this will be a day I cherish in my heart.

God bless each of you.



Emily Fuchs

A big shout-out to Dave & Shirlee Lendved, Debbie Tschudy, Steve & Marcy Thurwachter, Peggy Ganser, Rose Kleinert, Rita, Doug, & Don Larsen, and Dianna Woerpel & her friend for delivering Mobile Meals. You not only bring their meal but share your friendly, kind faces to brighten their day.

From Christian Fellowship Rose Kleinert, Chair

Thank you to **Debbie Tschudy**, **Rose Kleinert**, and **Charmaine Carter** for hosting Coffee Fellowship on October 14th~ you filled our tummies with such wonderful foods! What a joy it is that we can gather with chitter chatter and laughter. Our church family is simply amazing.



What a busy weekend at the church... many thanks to those who helped to clean between all the activities; **Tammie Huerth, Larry & Kathy Johnson, Carol Hehenberger, Sherry Pieper,** and **Gary & Sandy Schlender**. And most importantly, thank you, **Chris**, for your everyday cleaning.



Honoring Those Who Served

In accordance with Veteran's Day, First United Church of Christ will be honoring our Veterans on Sunday, November 11, at both the 8:00 and 10:30 services.

During the Church service, Pastor Bill will call our Veterans forward to receive our thanks.

There will be a coffee fellowship between services. We are hoping our Veterans will join us!



Christmas Poinsettias

We invite you to donate towards poinsettias and greenery in memory or honor of a family member or friend.

All donations will be acknowledged in the January *SCOOP*. You may put your donation in the offering plate or take it to the church office.

Stock The Schools!!! Sauk Prairie School Students In Need

November's items are Nabisco/Kraft cracker snacks and pads, tampons, and panty liners. There is a box as you come into church to put your purchases in. Thank you to everyone who has donated!



Being a Christian is like being a pumpkin!

God picks you from the patch and brings you in.

John 15:16

Then washes all the dirt off of you.

2 Corinthians 5:17

He opens you up and scoops out all the yucky stuff. He removes the seeds of doubt, hate, greed, etc.

Romans 6:6

Then he carves you a new smiling face.

Psalm 71:23

And he puts His light inside you to shine for all the world to see.

Matthew 5:16



Enjoy a weekend in the Wisconsin Dells. Make Friends. Grow in your Faith.

Quake 2019 – Diverge

January 18-20, 2019
Wilderness Territory Resort

This event is for all First U.C.C. youth in grades 5-8.

Participants will have the opportunity to:

*Praise and worship God

*Experience a caring community

*Enjoy Waterpark Fun!

*Develop healthy relationships with other youth

*Grow deeper faith through focused workshops

*Discuss issues of interest

*Package life-saving meals

*Learn about global hunger

A \$95 deposit is due by November 11, 2018 to hold your spot.

"Do not conform to the pattern of this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your mind. Then you will be able to test and approve what God's will is - God's good, pleasing and perfect will."

-Romans 12:2

Christian Fellowship NO MEETING IN OCTOBER



October 13th - Church cleaning 8:00 - 12:00 (if Friday works better for you, please feel free to come in and check off the areas you cleaned).
 October 14th - Coffee Fellowship

Looking ahead to November:



> November 11th - Coffee Fellowship

November 13th - Christian Fellowship meeting 6:30 at Peggy's home (Thanks Peggy)

> Christmas church decorating - to be done by Kathy and Tammie (they will contact if help is needed).

Sounds of the Season N

November 25th - Holiday Cantata (refreshments available).



Looking ahead to **December** ...

• Advent begins, **Sunday December 2nd** - we will need a total of 8 advent readers (four for 8:00 service and four for 10:30 service). We have elected to place a sign-up sheet in the narthex for family readers. Anyone can read, please sign-up and be a part of this joyous season.

Stewardship Committee Meeting 10/4/18

Attending: Pastor Bill, Marcy, Shirlee

Reviewed notes from Margaret McFarlane on questions asked of the Sunday School staff:

"What does being a member of First UCC mean to you?"

"Why do you attend/not attend?"

"How can you and your family be more involved in our church?"

Marcy suggested that a project involving painting rocks to be placed in the community would be a good intergenerational project for the Sunday School. She will talk with Margaret.

Family Sundays will take the place of Children's Sundays on the 3rd Sunday of each month. Family units could be involved in greeting and liturgy. Introduce some contemporary music, with other instruments. Pastor Bill will look at giving sermons centered on family life.

Wednesday night services are averaging attendance of about 15 each week, drawing regulars and some who don't attend Sunday services.

Veterans Sunday in November will honor veterans in the congregation. It was suggested that we have a coffee fellowship that Sunday -- will talk to Christian Fellowship.

Stewardship Sunday will be on November 18 (also Family Sunday).

The theme is "What Shall We Bring?"

There will be inserts in the bulletins about stewardship on Oct. 21 & 28, and Nov. 4 & 11.

Sermons leading up to Nov. 18 will also talk about stewardship.

Marcy brought a mock-up of a new pamphlet for the church. We will have just a 2-sided pamphlet for now; it will be expanded after finalizing the Open & Affirming initiative. Pastor Bill will bring a preview of the pamphlet to the next meeting.

We will be trying to bring in new stewardship committee members between now and next February.

Next meeting – Nov. 5 (Monday) at 6 p.m.

Consistory Minutes First United Church of Christ

Thursday September 27th

Attendance: Pastor Bill, Kurt Schultz, Peggy Ganser, Mark Pierick, Theresa Grimes, Dean Dahnert, and Marcy Thurwachter

Absent: Chris Logterman, Shirlee Lendved, Don Larson

Opening Prayer: Pastor Bill

ill's Report

- Pastor Bill's Report
 - O See report in October Scoop
 - o 10/28 at 10:30 service
 - o To host candidate for search committee from another church/neutral pulpit candidate
 - Pastor not here 10/28
 - o Pastor-considering retreat in VA in May 2019, recommended by conference
 - Kurt moves to approve to cover cost, Dean second, motion passes
- Committee Reports and Updates:
 - Building & Maintenance
 - Elevator phone repaired
 - Southeast rain gutters cleaned/discussed possible addition of gutter covers or hiring someone to clean twice/year
 - Trees in park treated, discussed possibly trimming evergreen next to educational building so not hitting roof
 - Kitchen moved back. Next to paint kitchen/dining area. McFarlanes donating paint.
 Storage shelves donated for kitchen storeroom.
 - Inspection by Acuity insurance went well, some minor work recommended for parsonage
 - Phone/internet system/options review and discussion: compared costs between Frontier,
 Spectrum, and TDS Metrocom
 - Theresa moves to approve pursuing TDS Metrocom, Marcy 2nd, Motion passed
 - Christian Fellowship
 - See report in October Scoop
 - Finance
 - Finance meeting 9/18/18
 - Met with Chris Alexander with Morgan Stanley to review portfolio and discuss options
 - Next meeting 10/16/18 @ 7 p.m. meeting every month two days before Consistory
 - Approve financial statements
 - No statements to review at this time
 - Members in Ministry
 - Visits are being made
 - New members welcome
 - Organizational coffee on 8/24/18, reviewed communion service/communion liturgy for shut ins
 - Sunday School/Church Youth Program
 - See Sunday School report in October Scoop
 - Sunday School staff meeting Mon. 10/1/18 @ 6:30 p.m.
 - Confirmation studying Lord's Prayer
 - Youth Program
 - Retreat Jan. 18-20, 2019. 11/13/18 is deadline for early bird registration
 - Stewardship
 - Table at Chicken Dinner-some took pamphlets

- Next meeting Oct. 4/continue to review feedback from focus groups
- Stewardship Sunday third Sunday of November, 11/18/19
- Pastor Parish
 - Met last Thur. 9/20/18
 - Discussed rotating new members at Annual Meeting
 - To meet in January 2019 unless needed prior
- Ongoing Business Update
 - Cow Chip Chicken dinner
 - Thank you to all who volunteered time and supplies
 - Cindy is paying bills and profit close to \$2,000.
- ♣ New Business Issues
 - Painting Update
 - Member has offered to pay for painting of the church dining area by a professional painter. We will discuss color and order paint.
 - CPR certifications for Consistory members are expired. We'd like to schedule another training –
 Need to schedule training, to check AED. Training will be open to congregation.
 - What can we do to follow up with members who have stepped back in their involvement with the Church? Discussion needed
 - O Met goal for flooring project. Thank you to all who donated.
 - O Neighbor concerned about cistern to look into how can protect.
 - Shed Badger Steam and Gas concessions/Herbrand's to donate money for shed-to protect snowblower, etc.
- ♣ Theresa moves to adjourn, Peggy 2nd, motion passes.
- 🖶 Closing Prayer: Pastor Bill
- Next Consistory Meeting: October 18th

Consistory Minutes First United Church of Christ

Thursday, October 18, 2018

Attendance: Pastor Bill, Kurt Schultz, Shirlee Lendved, Peggy Ganser, Theresa Grimes, Marcy Thurwachter, Dean Dahnert, and Chris Logterman

Absent: Mark Pierick and Don Larsen

♣ Opening Prayer: Pastor Bill **♣** Pastor

Bill's Report

- See report in November Scoop
- Vacation October 22-29 Kurt will lead 8:00AM service and 10:30 is the neutral pulpit exchange.
- Introduction of Five Practices program
- o Rev. Dr. David McDonald needs a new church by January 1. He is retiring as Windsor's pastor. He would like to become a member of our church.
- o Introduction of using inclusive language
- Committee Reports and Updates:
 - Building & Maintenance
 - We will have TDS for our phone service. Waiting to be scheduled to have fiber laid and service to start, likely this fall.
 - Cistern needs attention for safety reasons
 - Insurance walk-through brought up the need to blacktop the parsonage driveway
 - Kitchen refrigerator needs attention
 - Leaves in park need attention
 - Christian Fellowship
 - No meeting in October
 - Finance
 - Finance meeting
 - Morgan Stanley updates
 - Key controller on account will be Pastor Bill
 - Authorized persons on account will be Robin Meier, Don Larsen, and Tim Homar.
 - Will review checks and voucher system
 - Budget started discussion for 2019
 - Approve financial statements
 - Review September statements
 - Dean move to approve, Shirlee 2nd, motion passes
 - Members in Ministry
 - Updated Communion Service card for offering communion
 - Visits are being made
 - New members welcome
 - Sunday School/Church Youth Program
 - See Sunday School report in November Scoop
 - Marcy move to approve, Peggy 2nd, motion passes.
 - Youth Program

- Youth Retreat is January 18-20, 2019 in Wisconsin Dells. Cost is \$95/person + \$430/hotel room.
- Stewardship
 - See report in November Scoop
 - Met October 4 and discussed Stewardship Sunday on November 18
 - November 11 we plan to have a coffee fellowship to honor our veterans
 - Discussed painting rocks with inspirations bring youth into learning about First UCC
 - Brochure updates discussed
 - Discussed adding new members to the committee
- Ongoing Business Update
 - None
- New Business Issues
 - o OCWM Goal received from Conference
 - Chris move to approve \$18,000 for OCWM, Peggy 2nd, motion passes
 - o Pastor Bill invited to attend a Conference meeting on Legacy Gifts
- ♣ Kurt move to adjourn, Chris 2nd, motion passes.
- Closing Prayer: Pastor Bill
- ♣ Next Consistory Meeting: November 15th

Dear Consistory,

James son of Zebedee, and his brother John, were often concerned about their status and rank. They once had argued with the other disciples about who among them was the greatest. Another time, John complained when outsiders were exorcising demons in Jesus' name. James and John even had the audacity to ask Jesus for a special favor - they wanted to sit next to Jesus in heaven.

Jesus often used James and John's misunderstandings about the Kingdom as helpful teaching moments about ministry and discipleship. He encouraged the disciples to become great through selfless acts of service. "The last shall be first and the first shall be last."

I am thankful for each and every member of our consistory. You are leaders in our congregation because of your service and commitment to something larger than yourselves. You spend considerable time and energy on the ministry of the Sauk City First United Church of Christ, and you do it expecting no pat on the back or special reward. I am thankful for the work you do and the time you spend to make our ministry stronger. In terms of my report...

- 1.) As a reminder, I will be on vacation October 22-29. Kurt will lead the 8am service and we will host a neutral pulpit at the 10:30am service. First UCC Belleville's Search Committee will be here as they evaluate a candidate from within our Association.
- 2.) Our annual stewardship campaign is underway. Our theme this year is, "What Shall We Bring?" A letter promoting Stewardship Sunday will be sent out to the congregation later this week. Bulletin inserts, scripture readings and sermons over these next few weeks will focus on issues related to the use of our time, talents and financial resources. Our campaign will culminate on Sunday November 18. On that day we ask that all members and households consider making an offering pledge for 2019.
- 3.) Youth retreat in the Wisconsin Dells is scheduled for January 18-20, 2019. Cost is \$95 per participant + \$430 for each hotel room. In order to lock in the early bird rate, we need to register by November 13 (standard rate is \$120). Full payment is due upon registration and I will be using the First UCC credit card to make the payment. In the past, we've needed 4 hotel rooms to accommodate our group from First UCC (4 x \$430 = \$1720). A fundraiser will be launched to recover the cost of the hotel rooms. We broke even last year thanks to the generous support of the congregation.
- 4.) Periodic Vocational Support Retreat at Pilgrim Center is scheduled for November 11-12. I will not be in the office those days since I will have to be in Green Lake. This is a mandatory event for clergy in the Southwest Association.
- 5.) I have registered for the Credo Seminar to be held in Richmond, VA May 14-20, 2019. This seminar is for UCC pastors in my demographic (age, years of experience, etc.) Consistory approved my participation at last month's meeting. Cost is \$500. No money has exchanged hands yet, as I am still waiting to get a confirmation notification from the United Church of Christ that I will be part of the final group.

With the Greatest of Hope! Pastor Bill

FIRST UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST

504 Washington Avenue Sauk City, WI 53583

NOVEMBER 2018



Harvest Home Table: November 4th-25th

This month's SCOOP is in honor and celebration of Harland & Lorraine Hartmann's 64th Wedding Anniversary on November 6th. Congratulations!

- 1 **Open Mic Night**: 5:00-7:00 p.m.
- **Daylight Savings Time** 4

11

- Stewardship Committee: 6:00 p.m. 5
- **Honoring our Veterans** at both Worship Services **Coffee Fellowship** Sunday School Second Graders & New Students Receive Bibles: 10:30 Service
- Christian Fellowship: 6:30 p.m. 13
- H.E.L.P. Toy Washing: 10:00 a.m.-Noon 14
- Consistory: 6:30 p.m. 15
- H.E.L.P. Toy Washing: 10:00 a.m.-Noon 16
- 18 Stewardship "Celebration Sunday" **Family Sunday:**
 - ❖ Sunday School Choir Sings @ 10:30 Worship Service
- Ecumenical Thanksgiving Worship Service at St. John's Lutheran Church in Prairie 21 du Sac: 7:00 p.m.
- Have a Blessed Thanksgiving! 22
- 4th, 5th, and 6th Graders Paint Church Windows for Christmas: 1:00 p.m. 25 2018 "Community Christmas Cantata": 4:00 p.m. here
- 27 H.E.L.P. Toy Washing: 10:00 a.m.-Noon
- **H.E.L.P. Toy Washing**: 6:30-8:30 p.m. 29

Office Hours: Tuesday through Friday: 9:00-Noon; Saturday: 9:30-11:00 a.m. Rev. Bill Kapp

Pastor Office phone: 643-8387; Home phone: 370-2249; E-mail: bill_kapp@ucc-saukcity.org

Memorials Report

No Memorials were received in October.



Radio Ministry

We thank the October sponsors of our 8:00 a.m. Sunday worship service Radio Broadcasts:

The children and spouses of Don & Ruth Hehenberger, in loving memory of their parents.

Lois Price, in loving memory of her husband, Jim Price, and their 67 years of marriage.

The Family of Lucinda Gruber, in honor and celebration of Lucinda's 99th birthday.

Herm & Debbie Tschudy, in loving memory of family members, Emil & Martha Tschudy, Dale & Anna Mae Dennis and Peter & Dominic Giacomino.



November Anniversaries In Our Church Family



Lorraine & Harland Hartmann, 64 years on November 6

Greetings to all those celebrating birthdays and anniversaries in November!

Ushers

8:00	November	10:30	8:00	Decemb	er 10:30
Tammie	e Huerth	Tim & Katie Homar	Dave & Shirlee L	endved	Tim & Sue Herbrand
Kurt & \	Wendy	and Family	Tina Wilkinson		Larry & Kathy John
Schul	ltz	•			son

Communion Servers

November

8:00 <u>December 24</u>: <u>Christmas Eve</u>

Dean Dahnert Carol Hehenberger Rick Breininger, Emily Fuchs,
Daryl Matzke Shirlee Lendved Peggy Ganser, Tim Herbrand,
Marcy Thurwachter Chris Logterman Rose Kleinert, & Mark Pierick

Sunday Worship: 8:00 a.m. (broadcast over WRPQ AM740 and FM99.7) and 10:30 a.m.

Adult Bible Study: 9:10-10:10 a.m. Confirmation: 9:10-10:10 a.m.; Sunday School: 9:10-10:10a.m.